Treasurers Report

2022 Spring General Meeting

In accordance with the Chester Golf Club By-Laws the following financial issues are to be addressed during the Spring General Meeting:

The 2021 Audited Financial Statements including the Balance Sheet, Operating Statement and Auditors Report are to be presented for examination and approval. To that end, the required statements are posted on the Chester Golf Club website making them available to all members. Please note, that following the meeting the statements will be removed from the website. If you would like a hard copy of the statements, they are available on request at the pro shop.

A motion to appoint the auditors for 2022 is a requirement of the meeting. The Board of Directors is considering a change in accounting firms. The Board is in the process of obtaining proposals and will have a final recommendation at the general meeting.

The Club continues to maintain a strong and stable financial position. Although the Club has made a series of management changes, revenues and expenditures have remained consistent. The Board of Directors, along with the Finance and Audit Committee, will be working with the Management Team to monitor overall financial efficiency and transparency. A summary of operations year to date is included in the report of our General Manager, Alex Egan.

The Treasurers Report is to serve as a general overview of the Club's finances. If you have specific questions, comments or concerns, please forward them directly to me using the executive@chestergolfclub.ca email address.

Thank you.

Andrew Ernst, Treasurer